Howgate Community Council (HCC)
Minutes of Meeting held at Howgate Village Hall

18th April, 2014
Present: Kirsten Sadler (KS, Depute Chair), Bruce Hobbs (BH), Ian Quigley (IQ), Adrian FitzGerald (AF)
Also in attendance: PC Frizzel
1. Apologies: Colin Bennett
2. Minutes of March meeting: IQ proposed; BH seconded. 
3. Matters arising. IQ reported that no reply has yet been received to an e-mail sent to Cllr Beattie regarding the conditions proposed for the Cauldhall mine approval.

The major projects report tabled for the forthcoming Planning meeting (22 April) indicates that the Mount Lothian application will now be considered at the October planning meeting with a pre-determination meeting to be held in late September. Given that the report refers to the latest application as “essentially a re-submission” it was agreed that HCC should again seek clarification regarding the status of the representations made with regard to the original application.
Rosemary Marwick will in future be communicating directly with Bill Aitken regarding the proposed commemorative plaque for the village hall.
An update on the landfill sites at the Milkhall area had been received by HCC from Midlothian Council. Work at the sites has been halted at the request of SEPA. All unsuitable material is to be removed from the site. It was agreed that the update should be circulated to local residents.
4. 2014 AGM. KS and IQ indicated that they would unable to attend the AGM.
It was agreed that HCC should invite Kenneth Lawrie, Chief Executive, Midlothian Council, as the guest speaker. It was further agreed that a topic would not be stipulated but an outline of current and future actions in the light of present financial constraints would be appreciated.

The Hall will need to be booked and refreshments organised.

Graham Young had indicated his intention at the March meeting to stand down at the AGM. It is unclear whether his intention is to stand down from his role as Treasurer or his full role as a community councillor. BH and KS both indicated that they would be willing to take on the role of Treasurer.
It was agreed that volunteers for new HCC members should be encouraged ahead of the AGM.

5. Community Policing Report. 5 incidents of a minor nature were reported in March including a fire at an abandoned caravan on the Howgate to Gorebridge road.
6. Standing items
(a) Correspondence 
Midlothian Council confirmed that the application for a further house at Roseview has been approved.
.
(b) Planning.
Cauldhall surface mine. No further news.
Mount Lothian Wind Farm. Consideration deferred to later in the year, as noted above.
(c) HCC Funds. Graham Young absent.

AOB . There is a need to check the constitution regarding the minimum number of members required for the community council.

Date of next meeting: AGM, 15th May.
